
EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting held on Tuesday 21st February 2017 at Dunsden Village Hall at 7.45pm
Present Cllr David Woodward, Cllr Richard Berkley, Cllr Barry Luther, Cllr Ian Pringle and 7 members of the public.
018/17 Apologies for absence Cllr Sara Granshaw, Cllr David Bartholomew (OCC) and Cllr Paul    Harrison (SODC).
019/17 Declarations of interest None
020/17 Minutes of the last meeting The minutes from Tuesday January 17, 2017 were adopted. Adoption was proposed by Richard Berkley and seconded by Barry Luther.  All agreed.
021/17 Matters arising from the minutes

147.01/16 Playhatch Bus Stop area This area still needs posts to prevent cars and vans churning up the ground. Richard Berkley will obtain another quotation.
012.03/17 Neighbourhood Planning: David Woodward attended an event hosted by John Howell about Neighbourhood Plans. A joint neighbourhood plan with Binfield Heath may be considered in future.
022/17 Councillor's report Cllr Bartholomew sent a report as follows: a) £3.4 million of temporary funding is to be spent over 2 years on developing the social care workforce, transforming capacity in the public and private capacity, improving services and systems and supporting a new daytime support system. b) the Oxfordshire Commissioning Group has launched its consultation on proposed changes to the Health Services in Oxfordshire. All County Councillors will have the opportunity to voice any local concerns c) carers with the most needs will continue to receive personal budgets. Money saved by reducing the number of recipients will be reinvested in preserving the Dementia Service in Oxfordshire d) it has been agreed with South Oxfordshire and the Vale district councils that the three councils will move forward with a joint proposal for a single unitary council across Oxfordshire e) it would be helpful if EDPC could take an ‘in principle’ decision on whether or not it supports the raising of the Playhatch Road f) Cllr Bartholomew said that he would be happy to speak at the Planning Committee meeting supporting the EDPC resistance to the Gladman Outline Application. 
023/17 District Councillor’s Report Cllr Harrison was unable to attend the meeting but his report stated that a) SODC, the Vale and the County Council have issued a press release stressing their desire to create a unitary council based on the county council. West Oxfordshire and Cherwell District Councils are opposed to the idea as is Oxford City Council and a number of the Oxfordshire MPs are opposed b) the budget goes to Full Council on Thursday 16th February. The key points are that the council tax will be kept static c) SODC are planning to introduce a new fleet of waste collection vehicles which will further improve thecollection service. Residents will only see a minor change to their collections, recycling or waste will be collected by one vehicle and food collected by a separate vehicle rather than the current vehicles collecting both.  Email Ian.Matten@southandvale.gov.uk or call 01235 422113 d) IT works by Capita are currently underway and may affect the visibility of planning applications. Deadlines may be extended e) the old @southandvale.gov.uk email addresses for members of the old Facilities, Car Parks and Property teams no longer work so please use the helpdesk f) A new email newspaper is available called “South News” to keep residents informed on the work of SODC http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/news-and-events/keep-me-informed/south-news They will receive updates every two months g) There have been a number of updates to Gladman’s application in Eye and Dunsden Parish; it will probably go to Committee after March 1. Issues relate particularly to transportation which has been highlighted by Reading Borough Council. It is at minimum a 175% increase in housing in Eye and Dunsden adding 245 houses to the current 140.  It would also lead to boundary review and lead to higher volumes of traffic through our villages. This is an outline application and a future application may include a higher number of properties.
024/17 Public Question Time/Correspondence Members of the public were welcomed and invited to speak.

024.01/17 Great House Parking: John Gripson from Sun Capital explained their shortage of parking given that a new function suite was about to open. A number of solutions were being examined. Poor access and the potential loss of a valuable wildlife habitat were amongst reasons members of the public cited for opposing the building of a car park in the wood on the river bank opposite Furleigh Bank.  Alternative suggestions were made and these would be considered. Mr Gripson thanked the Parish Council for providing the opportunity to assure residents that an amicable solution was being sought.

024.02/17 Raising the Playhatch Road: Residents continue to be concerned about this possibility and whether it would cause even more problems. David Woodward updated those present. The total cost of the full programme is expected to be at least £7½ million. An application for funding has to be made and if secured then money would be spent on a more detailed plan. The residents present felt that there is insufficient information to justify the expense and that close to Frizers it would be both unnecessary, given the presence of a non-return valve, and dangerous from a flooding point of view. Mr Andreou suggested that copies of the modelling report and the business case would be an advantage. Mrs Sally Hughes from the Mill asked the PC for its plan of action. The Chairman explained that the PC had been asked to confirm its stand on the idea of road raising. With the changes in the plans now extending the road raising from the French Horn as far as the mini-roundabout in Sonning Eye and the lack of a modelling report, the PC cannot support the present scheme. This will be relayed to Cllr Bartholomew. (Clerk to action)
025/17 Eye & Dunsden Village Hall 
025.01/17 The Chairman reported that the renovations will commence in the summer and the renovated hall is planned to open in the autumn. For the summer term the Kindergarten will be run at Chiltern Edge. 
025.02/17 The Clerk was asked to write to the Village hall regarding the payment of the grant. (Clerk to action)
026/17 Community Orchard Nothing to report.
027/17 Financial Position  
027.01/17 The financial situation had been previously circulated. 
           
027.02/17 The January accounts were presented for payment. Cheques to the value of £3,108.76 were agreed. This amount included a grant to the village hall. Barry Luther proposed the accounts be paid. This was seconded by Richard Berkley. All agreed. (Clerk to action) 
028/17 Planning Matters
New Applications

P17/S0119/T28 Installation of 1 x DSLAM equipment cabinet PCP043 Dunsden Green S/O I Ivy Cottage Dunsden Green Dunsden Reading 473912 177137RG4 9QJ


Applications Granted
P16/S3816/LB Amendment of existing Listed building Consent P11/E0704/LB. Relocation of  fireplace and chimney and addition of rooflight to lean to. Dunsden Farm House Dunsden Green Dunsden RG4 9QG
P16/S4005/LB The proposal is to remove the existing cement bonded asbestos roof sheets and replace using a slate gray KS1000RW Trapezoidal roof panel. The Mill at Sonning Sonning Eye Oxon RG4 6TY 
P16/S4057/FUL Erection of store for sport rowing boats Oxford University Boat Club Caversham Lakes Site Henley Road near Caversham RG4 9RA
P16/S4191/HH Proposed replacement of existing to storey rear extension. Extended two storey extension with roof over kitchen section & minor alterations internally. (See planning approvals P15/S1828/HH and P15/S1829/LB) 2 Playhatch Cottages Playhatch READING RG4 9QX
P16/S4192/LB Proposed replacement of existing to storey rear extension. Extended two storey extension with roof over kitchen section & minor alterations internally. (See planning approvals P15/S1828/HH and P15/S1829/LB) 2 Playhatch Cottages Playhatch READING RG4 9QX
029/17 Local Developments
 
029.01/17 Proposed Outline development at Playhatch. The amendment to the outline planning for four houses only slightly improved the sight line. There are still a number of issues with the access and lack of space beside the road. It is to go to Committee on Wednesday 1st March. Richard Berkley will attend and speak on behalf of the Parish Council. The Parish Council is not against the use of the land for development but consideration needs to be given to the density, the flood plain, the building line and the severe impact on the village. The access indicated at present is in a dangerous position and there is an existing access to this site with Foxhill Lane.
029.02/17 CAGE: David Woodward has drafted a letter to the National Planning Unit with a call-in request to enable consideration of the Gladman application to be removed from SODC as the Parish Council has no confidence in the planning authority. The PC approved the decision to write at the appropriate time.
030/17 Highways Footpaths & Open Spaces 
030.01/17 The number of black sacks dumped in the hedge near the entrance to the Thames Water Pumping Station on the Henley Road was reported but there are now additional black sacks dumped. This will be reported once more. (Clerk to action)
030.02/17 A significant amount of litter has accumulated along the A4155 between the old road and the new beside the chalk quarry beyond the Flowing Spring. This will be reported. (Clerk to action)
030.03/17 There is an increasing number of travelling boat people mooring up to three abreast on either side of Sonning bridge. This is causing obstruction from moving boats. The land owner is to be informed. (Clerk to action)
030.04/17 Raising the Playhatch Road was briefly discussed again and the Clerk was instructed to write to Cllr Bartholomew indicating that the PC has no confidence in the amended plan that has changed significantly since the original public meeting. It is now subject to stronger opposition and residents’ wish to see the modelling report and the business case for the raising. (Clerk to action)
030.05/17 The Chairman reported that Spring Lane is to be closed to enable Tarmac to undertake some planned work. There is also some fly tipping on the RHS of Spring Lane. (Clerk to action)
031/17 Minerals A link to the updated minerals plan had been circulated by email.
032/17 Website Item deferred to allow Councillors to consider revisions
033/17 War Memorial Two Councillors met with the contractor and are happy to accept the new quotation for repairs to the memorial. In order to match the colour of the cross Richard Berkley will prepare a small sample of the material to give to the contractor beforehand. The decision to pay for the repair was taken. All agreed. The contractor will be contacted. (Clerk to action)  
  034/17 Matters for future consideration Lake area, neighbourhood planning
The meeting closed at 09.50 pm.
Date of next meeting: March 21st 2017

